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Summary 

 Northeast Wisconsin Alliance, Inc. (NEWA) 

partnered with the DNR to recruit and organize 

volunteers to monitor eagle presence or 

absence during winter (Nov-Mar 2009-13) along 

the Fox River from Lake Winnebago in Neenah 

to Wrightstown. Data collected on eagles 

presence is used to determine the overall health 

of the ecosystem through identifying critical 

wintering, nesting, roosting, and feeding sites 

on 20 + miles of river.    

Volunteer Involvement 

 Volunteers are vital to the success of the 

program.  Having a coordinated mass of  óeyesô 

along the river at a specific time, helps to give a 

more accurate count of eagle numbers along 

the river.  Since 2009 over 200 people of all ages 

have participated in the monitoring program. In 

2013 eagle participants numbered 50 from 

families, interested residents, NEWA and 

environmental education students from Fox 

Valley Technical College. 

           

Results 

     Monthly data is collected & summarized on 

a preliminary spreadsheet.   Total number of 

eagles observed is indicated for each 

monitoring station.  Summaries and 

conditions are posted  on the NEWAôs website 

(www.newalliance.org) before being passed on 

to the DNR for final analysis.   

Conclusion 

 The Fox River Eagle Monitoring Project has 

not only aided the DNR in collecting important 

data, it has also led to an increased awareness 

among residents & people throughout WI.      

     On January 25, 2013 an Eagle Days 

Celebration was held with 3,000 participants.  

Programs were given at Thousand Islands, the 

Paper Discovery Center, and Cedars Lock.  

Monitors helped visitors at various sites spot 

eagles.  All was in celebration of the return of 

the Bald Eagle to its wintering grounds along 

the Fox. 

Methods 

 Monitoring takes place on the second 

Saturday from November through March.  

Monitors record eagle presence at Sites 1-30 & 

activity for ninety minutes beginning 30 

minutes before sunrise.     
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